


September 17, 2021 
 
Ms. Rachel Smith  
Senior Planner 
Community Development Department – City of Columbia 
701 E. Broadway St. 
Columbia, MO 652012 
 
RE: Broadway Office Park (Dan Hagan development) Rezoning 
 
Dear Ms. Smith: 
 
I have been asked to analyze the above referenced project regarding matters of uniformity of 
use, appeal, overall scope, etc., by the property owner/developer, Mr. Dan Hagan, and to 
submit my opinion to the CDD, regardless of my support or opposition.  For the sake of full 
disclosure, and as a matter of record, I have a longstanding professional relationship with Mr. 
Hagan regarding real estate appraisal and consulting matters.  Further, however, I also happen 
to be an adjacent property owner – Stephens Lake Office Building @ 2100 E. Broadway St. 
(Owner: Stephens Lake Building, LLC, Parcel # 17-406-00-00-005.00 01).  Therefore, while the 
former fact gives me significant insight as to Mr. Hagan’s ownership/development style, 
specifically regarding property upkeep, “pride in ownership”, etc., all being exemplarily, the 
latter fact is much more pertinent to this situation.   
  
Regarding the proposed development in question, is it my belief, after careful consideration of 

the general presentation of the preliminary plan by said developer, Mr. Dan Hagan, that this 

project represents a practical and uniform mid-tier commercial use.  More specifically, I view 

the planned “professional office” use to be properly transitional with respect to similar, or even 

higher-density retail uses, to the west, northeast, and east, along this section of the E. 

Broadway St. corridor. It is further my belief that any possible disturbances to the surrounding 

residential properties by way of additional traffic, noise, etc., are negated, or at least 

significantly decreased, by the specific proposed “office” use set forth, which is specifically 

identified by the City of Columbia as a proper “buffer” between higher level commercial uses, 

and residential uses, in this case noted as predominately multi-family/apartment.  

In summary, my attitude as an adjacent and concerned property owner, for the sake of 

consideration by the commission, would be one of support, based on the information provided 

to me up to this point by the developer. 

 

Respectively submitted,  

   

Travis W. Wise 
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